MINUTES CITY OF HARTFORD DECEMBER 2, 2019

The City Council of the City of Hartford, Alabama, met in the conference room in city hall at 6:00 p.m. on December 2, 2019. The following members were present: Mayor Wendel Nolen, Jo Ann Lindsey, Bobby Burks, Ken Hales, Paul Fondren and Eria Sorrells.

Others in attendance: Vicky Marsh, Dennis Dorriety, Andy Hovey, Tony Smith, Attorney Jeff Hatcher, Ashley Tate, Neil Strickland, Kelli Dillard and Eva Watkins.

Mayor Nolen called the meeting to order and Councilmember Fondren opened with prayer followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

With the council having read the minutes from the regular meeting of November 18, 2019, Mayor Nolen asked the wishes of the council. Councilmember Lindsey moved to approve the minutes of November 18, 2019, which motion was seconded by Councilmember Sorrells. The council voted unanimously in favor thereof.

AGENDA:

1. EVA WATKINS and KELLI DILLARD- CHAMBER OF COMMERCE – Ms. Watkins and Mrs. Dillard addressed the council concerning Hartford Area Chamber of Commerce. They have applied for a 501C-6 and are currently looking for an office space. The chamber will host the annual car show and the 4th of July festival. Councilmember Sorrells thanked Ms. Watkins and Mrs. Dillard for their hard work and advised them that the city is limited in helping private organizations.

COUNCIL COMMENTS:

<u>Mayor Nolen</u>

- •Mayor Nolen reminded the council the safety meeting will be December 11, 2019 at noon.
- •Mayor Nolen discussed having a work session to bring the city boards up to date. Attorney Hatcher stated he will need to give ten-day notice. Mayor Nolen set a work session for 5:30 pm on Monday, December 16.

Councilmember Burks

•Councilmember Burks asked about getting a streetlight on Ollie Glass. Mr. Dorriety stated that streetlights are installed at intersections only. The property owner can pay to have a security light installed.

December 2, 2019 Page 2

ADJOURNMENT:

With there being no other business to come before this meeting of December 2, 2019, Councilmember Fondren moved to adjourn, which motion was seconded by Councilmember Hales. The council voted unanimously in favor thereof.

Windel Male_ Presiding Officer